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Riot Blockchain Announces $37 Million
Private Placement
Proceeds to be used for expansion of Bitcoin mining operations and
strategic investments

CASTLE ROCK, Colo., Dec. 19, 2017 /PRNewswire/ -- Riot Blockchain, Inc. (Nasdaq: RIOT)
(the "Company") today announced that it has entered into subscription agreements with
accredited investors for the purchase of 1,644,444 restricted units of the Company at a
purchase price of $22.50 per unit (the "Investment").  Each unit consists of one share of
restricted common stock and one warrant to purchase one share of restricted common stock
at an exercise price of $40.00 per share for a period of three years.  The closing of the
Investment is subject to customary closing conditions, including approval of the listing of the
securities on The NASDAQ Stock Market LLC. 

The $37 million in gross proceeds from the Investment will be used for the expansion of the
Company's Bitcoin mining operations, strategic investments, and general working capital.  

Canaccord Genuity Inc acted as a financial advisor to the Company on the transaction.

The blockchain is a decentralized and encrypted ledger that offers a secure, efficient,
verifiable and permanent way of storing records and other information without the need for
intermediaries. These protocols are the backbone of numerous digital currencies, including
Bitcoin, Ethereum and Litecoin. Blockchain protocols have a wide range of use, including
processing transactions, accounting, verification and proof of ownership across a far-
reaching spectrum of applications.

This press release shall not constitute an offer to sell or a solicitation of an offer to buy, nor
shall there be any sale of these securities in any state or jurisdiction in which such offer,
solicitation or sale would be unlawful prior to registration or qualification under the securities
laws of any such state or jurisdiction.

About Riot Blockchain

Riot Blockchain, Inc. is leveraging its expertise and a network of professional advisors to
build and support blockchain technologies.  It is establishing an Advisory Board with
technical experience intending to become a leading authority and supporter of blockchain,
while providing investment exposure to the rapidly growing Bitcoin and blockchain
ecosystems. For more information, visit http://www.RiotBlockchain.com/.

Safe Harbor

The information provided in this press release may include forward-looking statements

http://www.riotblockchain.com/


relating to future events or the future financial performance of the Company. Because such
statements are subject to risks and uncertainties, actual results may differ materially from
those expressed or implied by such forward-looking statements. Words such as
"anticipates," "plans," "expects," "intends," "will," "potential," "hope" and similar expressions
are intended to identify forward-looking statements.  These forward-looking statements are
based upon current expectations of the Company and involve assumptions that may never
materialize or may prove to be incorrect. Actual results and the timing of events could differ
materially from those anticipated in such forward-looking statements as a result of various
risks and uncertainties. Detailed information regarding factors that may cause actual results
to differ materially from the results expressed or implied by statements in this press release
relating to the Company may be found in the Company's periodic filings with the Securities
and Exchange Commission, including the factors described in the sections entitled "Risk
Factors", copies of which may be obtained from the SEC's website at www.sec.gov. The
parties do not undertake any obligation to update forward-looking statements contained in
this press release.
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